
Derek Schmidt

A IIoI・ney Ge〃eral

October 22, 2018

Scnator Jeff Lollgbine

Kansas State Capito1

300 SW lOlil St., Room 341-E

Topeka, KS 66612

RE: Interest ofthe Kansas BしIreau OfInvestigation to participate in the Defe∬ed Retirement

Option Program

Dear Senator Longbine,

With the Joint Committee on Pensions, Investments, and Benefits scheduled to discuss the Kansas

Police & Firemen,s RetiI・ement System (KP&F) on October 29山, 2018, I thought it appropriate to

make you aware of our interest in participating in the Deferred Retirement Option Program, Or
“DROP.’’

As you may be aware言n 2015 the Legislature passed Senate SubstilしIte for House Bil1 2095 which

Created the DROP pilot program. Since its inception, Pa正cipation in the pilot program has beeIl

limited to KP&F membel●S at the Kansas Highway Patrol (KHP). I plan to attend the meeting ofthe

JoiI-t Comm誼ee to hear CoIonel Mark Brし一Ce Share how the KHP haSしitilized the pilot program.

I have been in contact with CoIonel B川Ce and understand the KHP has an interest in extending the

life of the DROP progl“am, Which is scheduled to sしmSet On Janし1ary l, 2019. We understand the

PrOgram has been beneficial in assisting the KHP in retaining retirement eligible troopers.

As an agency, We tOO have been facing critical sta鯖ng shortages which have negatively i【11PaCted

Our ability to餌fi‖ oしIr important public safety mission over the last several years. To combat this,

We have imPlemented a number of measllreS tO aSSistしIS in our effor‘s to recrしIit and retain highly

trained and qualified special agents. With a number of our most expcrienced Senior Special Agents

at ol・ nearing full retirement eligibility, We believe that inclusion of the Kansas BしIreau Of

Invcstigation (KBI) in thc DROP progl●am wOしIld further assist us in retaining some of oしIr mOSt

Sk岨ed investigatol●S Who have been dedicated to the investigation of major violent crime in Kansas.

I have commしmicated oし1r interest in participating in the DROP progl・am tO both Alan Comoy舟om

KPERS and with CoIonel Bruce. Given the Joint Committee’s upcoming briefing on the DROP

PrOgram, I wanted to make yoし1 SitしIationally aware that wc plan to initiatc the development of

legislation to support the KHP’s reqし1eSt for re-authorization and expansion of the program to

inclしIde the KBI.
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In cIosing, I would like to sincerely thank you for your continued sしIPPOrt Of the KBI and our vital

Public saf玩y missi。n. We are grateful for theしInderstanding shown in regard to ollr C証ical role ill

the criminal jしIStice community as we work diligently to eI「Sure the safety and security of Kansas

Citizens.

Kirk D. Thompson

D irector

KT/k mw
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